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Interest Group Report Form

Upon completing this form, please save it and email it to the ALCTS Newsletter Editor,  miriam.palm@stanford.edu, and the ALCTS office at alcts@ala.org.  If you have questions or need assistance, please contact the ALCTS office at the above email or (800) 545-2433 ext. 5038.

Thank you.

	Interest Group:
	Intellectual Access to Preservation Data 

	Meeting Date:
	Jan. 16, 2005

	Meeting Time: 
	11:30 AM to 12:30 PM

	Chairperson(s):
	Tyra Grant/Carol Unger

	Approx Number of Participants:
	22

	Chair for Upcoming Year (name, address, phone, email):
	Tyra Grant, Northwestern University, stgrant@northwestern.edu
Carol Unger, Library of Congress, 202-707-6920,

cung@loc.gov 


Report of Business 

(Achievement of objectives established for this meeting; Progress toward achievement of ALCTS Strategic Plan objectives. (See www.ala.org/alcts, click on Planning, and then click on the strategic & tactical database.); Recommendations for Board action; Summary of Actions, Decisions, Discussion (be concise and highlight major actions).):

This was the first meeting of the Intellectual Access to Preservation Data Interest Group.  The Group was formed from the PARS Intellectual Access Committee.  The formation of an Interest Group permits the group to include a broader base of ALCTS members who share concerns about how to collect, manage and disseminate data about preserved and reformatted collections through bibliographic control, metadata and library management systems.

The main topic of the meeting was a review of the results of the Preservation Data and Automation Survey conducted by the Intellectual Access Committee.  Thirty-three libraries responded.  Responses provided information about the integrated library systems that were used, the preservation data the libraries were recording in the bibliographic record and the preservation data from other libraries they need to make decisions, the internal automated systems they use to track their activities,  awareness about the Registry of Digital Masters, and the their need for further information about these issues.

Ideas for future discussion topics and projects were elicited from the attendees.  There is considerable interest in the establishing best practices for the use of the 583 data in online catalogs and the integration of the online catalog with other treatment databases.   There needs to be further discussion of what data terms should be recorded in a way that they could be most effectively shared and work with ILS vendors and bibliographic utilities to enable us to display these data from holdings level records. 

